
CORRECTION: IMPORTANT  
NOTICE OF PROPOSED 
TARIFF CHANGE 

March 1, 2023 
 
RE: Schedule 62 Substation and Related Equipment Capacity service at XXX Substation 
Account No. XXXXX 
 
Dear Customer XXX, 

Puget Sound Energy (PSE) sent you an email on February 28, 2023, regarding PSE’s proposed 
Schedule 62 changes.  This second notice is to inform you that the filing was submitted to the 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (UTC) on March 1, 2023, instead of February 
28, 2023, as indicated in the initial notice.  There is no other change to the following proposed 
changes to be made for schedule 62 lease agreements and effective April 1, 2023: 

• Overhead Distribution O&M and A&G Charge rate from 18.29% to 8.00% 
• Underground Distribution O&M and A&G Charge rate from 4.22% to 1.66% 
• Real Property O&M, A&G and Capital Charge from 8.9180% to 8.6977% 
• Replacement Coverage Fixed Charge Rate (FCR) from 8.1934% to 8.0433% 
• Annual O&M Charge from $0.4323/kVA to $0.5157/kVA 
• Annual Substation A&G Charge from $0.1470/kVA to $0.1960/kVA 

If the proposed Schedule 62 tariff changes are approved by UTC, the monthly substation 
distribution service dedicated to Customer XXX at XXX Substation, would be $XX.XX per month, an 
increase/a decrease of XX.XX per month.   

The UTC will review each filing and has the authority to set final tariff changes that may vary from 
PSE’s initial requests, either higher or lower or structured differently, depending on the results of 
its review. If you would like to comment on PSE’s requested Schedule 62 tariff changes, the UTC 
accepts comments online at http://www.utc.wa.gov/consumers/submit-comment, email 
comments@utc.wa.gov; phone 888-333-9882; or in writing to P.O. Box 47250, Olympia, WA, 
98504-7250. Please include your name, mailing address, the name of the company (PSE), and a 
description of the filing. If you have questions about the UTC’s process, please contact the UTC 
using one of the above methods. You can participate in the UTC Open Meeting at the link 
provided: https://www.utc.wa.gov/documents-and-proceedings/open-meetings/all-open-
meetings. The UTC is committed to providing reasonable accommodation for participants with 
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disabilities. If you need reasonable accommodations to participate in the UTC Open Meeting, 
please contact the Commission at 888-333-9882 or email Consumer@utc.wa.gov 

The public is represented by the Public Counsel Unit of the Washington Office of the Attorney 
General and can be reached by writing to Public Counsel, Assistant Attorney General, 800 5th 
Avenue, Suite 2000, Seattle, WA 98104-3188, or by emailing utility@atg.wa.gov.  

Please contact your PSE Account Manager about this proposal at MAE Email Address or MAE 
phone number or write to Puget Sound Energy, ATTN: Customer Care, P.O. Box 97034, Bellevue, 
WA 98009-9734.  

Sincerely, 
 
Lynn Murphy 
Major Account Executive 
Puget Sound Energy 
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